GOVERNMENT OF INDIA
MINISTRY OF RAILWAYS
RAILWAY BOARD

No. 2015/M(C)/137/1 Vol II New Delhi, dated 7t December 2018

PCMEs,
All Indian Railways

Sub: Improvement in 1AC coaches to Swarn Standard

All Railways have successfully upgraded all the Rajdhani and
Shatabdi trains to Swarn standard as per the specification and features
detailed in the approved Swarn standards.

It has now been decided that all the 1A coaches on IR should be
upgraded to the Swarn standard. Since the number of 1A coaches are very
few, Railway should execute this work under revenue.

While upgrading it should be ensured that all 1A coaches are provided
with the modified ladder. This work must be completed within three months
time. Monthly progress may kindly be sent to Railway Board in this regard.
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